The Town of Forestburgh Town Board held their regular monthly meeting on Thursday, March 2, 2023,
at the town hall.

Supervisor Hogue called the meeting to order at 6:00 p.m.

Roll Call — Present — Daniel S. Hogue, Jr., Supervisor
Karen Ellsweig, Councilperson
Steve Budofsky, Councilperson
Susan Parks-Landis, Councilperson
Vincent C. Galligan, Jr., Councilperson

Absent — Troy Johnstone, Esq. — Attorney for the town

Recording
Secretary — Teresa Collins, Deputy Town Clerk

Others
Present — Richard Robbins, Planning Board Chair

PUBLIC COMMENT — None

MINUTES - February 2 Regular meeting, and February 16 Work session Minutes
MOTION by Councilperson Budofsky, seconded by Councilperson Landis
Supervisor Hogue abstained. Vote: 4 ayes — 1 nay. Motion carried.

GENERAL FUND VOUCHERS - #31 -55 in the sum of $88,320.25 as set forth in abstract #3 were audited
for payment. MOTION by Councilperson Landis, seconded by Councilperson Ellsweig, Councilperson
Budofsky Abstained, to pay the General Fund Vouchers. Vote: 4 ayes — 1 nay. Motion carried.

HIGHWAY FUND VOUCHERS - #10-21 in the sum of $39,391.68 as set forth in abstract # 3 were
reviewed. MOTION by Councilperson Budofsky, seconded by Councilperson Landis to accept the
highway fund vouchers. Vote: 5 ayes - 0 nays. Motion carried.

ESCROW FUND VOUCHERS - None
CORRESPONDENCE — None

DASNY GRANT - As per Councilperson Ellsweig no update from state.

UNDATED ZONING REGULATIONS — Supervisor Hogue ask the board to review solar options in the zoning
regulations.

NEW BUSINESS

MOTION: to have registration and voting for the Annual School Board Election and Budget Vote at the
town hall, by Councilperson Landis, seconded by Councilperson Ellsweig. Vote: 5 ayes — 0 nay. Motion
carried.



Monticello Central School District

60 Jefferson Street, Suite 3, Monticello, NY 12701
TEL: 845-794-7700 FAX: 845-794-7710
www.monticelloschools.net

Matthew T, Evans, Ed. D., Superintendent of Schools
Timothy Crumley, President - Board of Education
Lisa Failla, Asst. Superintendent for Business

Matthew T. Evans, Ed. D,
Superintendent of Schools

mevans@hkilZmesd.net

February 8, 2023

Ms. Joanne Nagoda, Town Clerk
Town of Forestburgh Town Hall
332 King Road

Forestburgh, NY 12777

Dear Ms. Nagoda:

The Monticello Central School District requests the use of the Town Hall for our upcoming
Annual School Board Election and Budget Vote, which will be held on May 16, 2023. The polls
will be open from 8:00 AM to 8:00 PM. Please note that this year we will be using the optical
scanners. In addition, we request the use of the Town Hall for personal registration on Tuesday,
May 9, 2023 from 4:00 p.m. to 8:00 p.m. Please inform me if the Town Hall will be available. I
can be reached at 845-794-7700, ext. 70523 or by email jlybolt@k12mesd.net.

Thank you for your continued support.
Sincerely,

o} Zohir—

Janet Lybolt
School District Clerk

¢: Matthew Evans
Lisa Failla



Justice Court - MOTION: to have Justice Court Annual Audit Report to be accepted, by Councilperson
Budofsky, seconded by Councilperson Landis. Vote: 5 ayes — 0 nay. Motion carried.

Grievance Day — Is Thursday May 25, 2023

DCO Inspection — Town had their annual town inspection and passed with 100% compliance.

Town Board Meeting for April - MOTION: to have the April meeting cancel and moved to March 30,2023,
by Councilperson Ellsweig seconded by Councilperson Budofsky. Vote: 5 ayes — 0 nay. Motion carried.

REPORTS — BOARD MEMBER COMMENTS
VACANCIES — We are currently still looking for a ZBA Secretary.
LIFEGUARDS — We are currently looking for lifeguard for the summer.

PLANNING BOARD - Tuesday meeting was canceled due to weather, meeting was rescheduled for
March 14, 2023.

Fire Department — Corned beef dinner at the firehouse on March 11, 2023



Town of Forestburgh
Highway Department

March 2022
Highway Report

Members of the Town Board

Winter HOURS

Winter hours will remain 7:00 am to 3:30 pm, Monday through Friday.

Winter
Some winter reminders:

® Sand will be available outside the town barn for town residents only. Keep in mind to
leave the shovel for other residents. Our last one was taken.

® Snow, when plowed by residents or contractors, should be kept off the roadway and
cleaned up. When left in the road it can harden and freeze and cause damage to a car
or plow. The resident may be subject to a fine.

® Residents are asked to keep their garbage cans off the road so that they are not hit by
our plows.

® Residents who may need assistance loading sand into their vehicles, contact the
highway department.
Checking roads while the weather been good.

® Got a head start on stone for this year's paving.

Highway Cones

There have been numerous highway road cones taken from the town roads. These are there
for a reason, so please return to the Town Highway Department. If | see cones being used for
any other purpose than for the highway department 1 will pick them up.

Let me know if you have any further questions or concerns.

Thank you

e

Joseph Ruggeri
Highway Superintendent

EXECUTIVE SESSION — MOTION by Supervisor Hogue, to enter into executive session, .
for the purpose of Union contract and Litigation on tax certiorari and will like to further invite Troy

Johnstone Attorney. at 6.18 P.M. Executive session ended at 7:30 p.m.

ADJOURNMENT — MOTION by Councilperson Ellsweig, second by Councilperson Budofsky to adjourn

Respectfully submitted,

Teresa Collins Deputy Town Clerk



